Minutes CNZ North Island Over 60's Snooker Handicap Pairs Held at Tokoroa Club Inc Sunday 23rd June 2024

Present:

Michelle Felton (Tokoroa Club) Tournament Controller, Dennis Trotter (Town & Country Club), Tom Doherty & Peter Douglas (Birkenhead RSA), Michael Hewer (Kamo Club), Steve Cain, Roy O'Connor, Peter Bouzaid, (Wanganui East Club), Bob & Heather Chesters, Alex Stevenson (Mt Maunganui RSA), Allan Dower, Ian Kennedy (Tauranga Citz Club), Chris Hick, Paul Folwell, Dennis Gates, Kevin Turnbull (Cambridge Cossie Club), Tony Horton (Rotorua CT), Paul Phillips (Hamilton Cosmopolitan) John Macmillan, Colin Curreen, Gillies Mitchell, Brian Roebeck, Rob Marshall, John Campbell, John Williams, Terry Moffat & Heihera Rehu-Brown, Ron Motley (Tokoroa Club), Don Trigger (New Plymouth) Kevin Whynn (Waihi Beach), Ray Wolland (Taupo Cossie)

Apologies: Terry Ray (Clubs NZ President), Graham Hills (Hamilton Cossie), Jeff Trass (Kerikeri Club)

A minutes silence held in remembrance of those that have passed away.

Minutes of last delegates meeting held at Hamilton Cosmopolitan Club 9th July 2023 Resolved that they be accepted as a true and correct record.

Moved: Paul Phillips Seconded: Michael Hewer Carried

Matters Arising from previous minutes:

Spelling correction in second line down - mintes = minutes

Application for Future Tournaments: Clubs NZ had advised that no future applications had been received. As per minutes supplied by Paul Phillips Hamilton Cosmopolitan Club will make application to Clubs NZ to host 2025.

Tokoroa Club Inc will make application to host 2026.

General Business:

A discussion was held around the Tournament format and weather Clubs NZ had anything in writing to help a Club wishing to host a Tournament as to the format that is normally played for a particular tournament. Both Michelle Felton and Paul Phillips agreed that there was no such format available. The question was then asked if it would be possible to put something together, so we can potentially have other clubs hosting tournaments. Paul Phillips has agreed to start drafting something with the input of others and hopefully bring it to the Over 60's Pairs Tournament in September for members to have a read through.

It was also felt that the Tournament could be hosted over 2 days instead of 3. Hamilton Cosmopolitan will put on their entry next year that it will either be a 2 day or 3 day Tournament dependant of entry numbers. If there are 32 or less entries it will be a 2 day Tournament, more than 32 Players it will be a 3 day tournament. To help facilitate the need for accommodation, travel plans, etc the closing date will be 3 weeks prior to the tournament

Entry Fees for 2025 to be increased to \$80 per player.

Moved: Paul Phillips Seconded: Gillies Mitchell Carried

There being no further business, the meeting closed 8.45am